

# January Calendar

**Torrance City Council Meetings** 6:30 p.m. via Teleconference only 1.11 & 1.25

#### **TUSD Board Meeting**

7 p.m. via Teleconference or TUSD Board Room at 2336 Plaza del Amo 1.18

## **New Apartments**

On the corner of Del Amo Circle and Carson, a new 200-unit, 5-story apartment complex is being proposed by developer Legacy Partners. The developer reached out to the SHA board in late August and again in December to share their vision and to get feedback. The project is still in its early stages as the approval process with the City has not yet begun.

The development would have a "suburban-urban" design meant to attract singles and couples with about 70% studios and one-bedroom units and 30% two-bedroom units. Its excellent location with close proximity to the mall and to many employers, along with its particular amenities (such as an average of 2.2 parking spaces per unit) will appeal to high-end renters.

Legacy Partners wants to keep the community informed and listen to our feedback. They would like to have a meeting with any interested residents in late January. Look for an email from SHA or check our <a href="Facebook">Facebook</a> page or <a href="website">website</a> for more information in January.

## **Message from Your President**

Best wishes to everyone for a wonderful new year!

If you haven't done so already, please join/renew today and become a member of the Southwood Homeowners Association for 2022. You may go online to print the membership form and mail it in, or join/renew online. Go to www.southwoodhomeowners.com/join.

By becoming a member, we can keep you updated on the latest issues concerning Southwood via email. You'll also receive the Newsletter online so you can simply click on the links in the articles.

Your membership dues support the monthly newsletter, an annual scholarship, gifts to our local elementary and middle schools, as well as candidate forums for local elections. We are planning on holding a candidate forum in May before the June 7, 2022, election.

Laurie Craig, SHA President

## **Petition for Local Control of Zoning**

The organization, <u>Our Neighborhood Voices</u>, is sponsoring an initiative for the November 2022 ballot to make sure zoning and land-use decisions are controlled by the local cities and not Sacramento. This initiative would nullify the recently passed statewide laws (SB 9 and SB 10) that allow developers to build multi-story, multi-unit buildings right next door to single-family homes.

To get this initiative on the ballot, over one million signatures need to be collected. If you'd like to help, go to <a href="OurNeighborhoodVoices.com">OurNeighborhoodVoices.com</a> where there are links to Endorse, Volunteer, or Donate.

Be on the lookout for petition signing events. One is being planned right here in Southwood at Paradise Park in January. We will send an email notification to members and also post the event on our <u>Facebook</u> page (be sure to Follow us) and our <u>website</u>.



Southwood Homeowners Association 4733 Torrance Blvd. #155, 90503 424.226.6428

southwood.homeowners@gmail.com Facebook.com/southwoodHOA www.southwoodhomeowners.com

January 2022 1

## **Scanning Southwood**

Kevin & Lauren Lynch, along with their dog Cheddar, welcomed their new baby boy Scott on October 25, 2021. (Ladeene Ave.)



Greg Clark, the son of our beloved longtime board member, Val Clark, passed away from a heart attack on October 2, 2021. He leaves behind his wife Erin, son Chandler, daughter Madison Carter and son-in-law Eddie Carter. Greg grew up in Southwood, served in the Air Force and was a deputy in the LA County Sheriff's Department. He will be dearly missed by family and friends.



If you have news to share related to births, deaths, marriages, new jobs, just moved in, moving away, etc., please let us know. Call or text us at 424.226.6428 or email us at southwood.homeowners@gmail.com.

### Got a Business?

Advertise on the back page of the Newsletter! The Newsletter is delivered to over 2,200 front porches in Southwood 10 months out of the year. Many people, especially those who aren't online, will refer to advertisers on our back page, preferring a local business with ties to Southwood.

The annual rates are very reasonable at \$100 for a one-line ad or \$200 for a two-line ad. We also offer online ads on our website "Business Partners" page for only \$25 for the year.

If interested, we only have a few slots open for 2022, so please contact us soon at 424.226.6428 or email us at <a href="mailto:southwood.homeowners@gmail.com">southwood.homeowners@gmail.com</a>.

## **Torrance City Council** (11.9 meeting)

By Jane Roseman

#### **Coyote Management Program Status Report**

- Here are some stats for the year 2021:
  - 261 reported coyote incidents, 234 sightings
  - 2 non-fatal cat attacks, 16 fatal cat attacks
  - 9 other animal fatalities (e.g., city wildlife)
  - For the 2020-2021 trapping season (October-March), 15 coyotes were trapped. For the 2019-2020 season, 14 were trapped.
  - The month of December has the highest number of trappings
- Wildlife and Pest Solutions, Inc., of Anaheim will be taking over trapping. They will euthanize any animals trapped.
- The contract for the 2021-2022 tracking period will be \$27,600 for 6 months (October-March), 5 days a week, with an option to renew.
- Every city is addressing the issue in different ways, but the goal is to have a regional approach.
- Report coyote sightings via the coyote hotline 310.618.3898, the <u>city website</u>, or the <u>MyTorranceCA</u> app.
- Be informed on how to reduce the elements of attraction. Go to the <u>City of Torrance Coyote Page</u> for the <u>At-Home Coyote Prevention Checklist</u> for more information.

#### City Requests Residents to Sign Petition to Take Back Control of Zoning

- The City Council believes control of zoning and land-use should be kept at the city level. To combat state laws, such as the recently passed SB 9, the City encourages residents to go to <a href="OurNeighborhoodVoices.com">OurNeighborhoodVoices.com</a> to support their efforts by volunteering or donating.
- This organization is gathering signatures for a November ballot initiative to ensure zoning and land-use laws can only be made at the local level. See the "Petition" article on page 1 for more information.

## **Board of Education Observer Report**

By Kim Nokes

#### The School Board elected the following officers for 2022:

- President James Han
- Vice President Jeremy Gerson
- Clerk Jasmine Park

#### **Superintendent Report by Dr. Tim Stowe**

- West High won the Division III Boys Cross Country Championship.
- The School Start Time Committee is continuing to meet to discuss the change in the middle and high school start times for the 2022-23 school year.
- Enrollment for Universal Transitional Kindergarten/Kindergarten will begin January 10th through the Family Welcome Enrollment Center (FWEC).
- Students who turn 5 between September 2, 2021, and February 2, 2022, are now eligible for Universal Transitional Kindergarten. Universal TK will be made available to all the state's 4-year-olds by 2025-2026.
- The Spanish Dual Immersion Program will continue to be offered for the 2022-23 school year at Torrance and Carr Elementary Schools.
- The new Middle School Intramural Program kicked off in November with a Cross Country meet. Additional events are being planned for the school year.
- An ESports program is now being offered at the middle and high schools. Competitions will begin in the spring.
- Volunteers are now allowed back on campus to help out at the schools.

January 2022

## Thank you to all who have joined the 2022 Southwood Homeowners Association

This list is based on dues received up to 12.6. Additional names will be listed in February's newsletter. \*Charter Member

Steve & Julie Aharonian
John & Pam Anderson
Kathleen Bawolski
Richard & Lisa Bejarano
Lois & Bill Blaize\*
Dan & Christel Bochard
Laura Jean Bonin
Judy Brilhart
Donna Candioty
George & Amy Chen
Dennis & Karen Cline
Douglas Leeds & Karla Contreras-

Douglas Leeds & Karla Contrer Leeds
Kelly & Pattie Cordill
Elaine Cote
Mary Crook
Glenn & Patty Cuppy
Jan Franklin & Dan Delfoss
Fitz & Theresa Dietz
Steve & Lynette Dillow
Dan & Janet Donaldson

Gerry Donatz Kim & Kevin Doner Eug & Sophie Dreifuss Marilyn Dubas Todd G Ellenberger Matt & Kari Exter

John & Sharon Federle Bill & Shelly Fischer Pauline Gebele Reed & DeDe Gimian John O'Brien & Susan Griffith Mits & Saeko Gushiken Mary Halligan George & Maude Handy Kathi Chaney & Lon Harding James & Julia Heard Bob & Arlene Hernandez Howard Ho Randy & Christine Hollis Len Ingalls Jeff Choi & Corinne Ishida Joyce & Ricky Izumi Judith Jones Young Kim Ken & Debbie King Glenn Ito & Deborah Koch Les & Nora Latner Michael & Shauna Law Ken & Kathy Lee Steve & Margaret Lindsey

Ray & Andy Livingston

Craig & Jeannie Manning

Jim & Linda Mader

Ron & Mary Marra Svlvia Martinez Jill & Chris Matthews R. Maughan Chris & Bill McCallister Barbara McCamant\* Robert & Ruth McMillen Yvonne Moeller\* Myles & Emi Morimoto Wally & Ursula Murker Charles & Ruth Murrey Mitchell & Tammy Ogi Howard Orpe Evan, Mary, & Cecelia Peters Salil Pradhan & Anamika Ray Sue & Joe Robelotto Michael & Joanne Romanelli Robert & Alice Rusa Jill & Steve Ryniker\* Anita & Steve Sack Marc & Bessie Saldana Elaine & Mike Sams Dean & Kris Sato Mas & Emi Sayano Chuck & Mary Schreiber\* Undine Schwarz Sondra Scofield

Rob & Arda Searles Thomas & Antoinette Sexton Chip & Karen Smith Don Smith Karoline Snakenborg Harsh Sondhi, Saroj B. Sondhi Rosine Sorbom Anthony Sowinski & Sonora Sowinski Jim & Lana Speer Gloria Sugden Beth Sutton\* Maureen & Fred Tafoya Lynn Thomas\* Noel & Annette Trevino Michael & Kathy Valentine Joseph & Grace Velez Tyler & Alicia Walker Chung-Ting & Ling-Chun Wang Mike & Debbie Waterman Jim & Jodi Watkinson Pat & Jim Webb Dennis & Patti Wong Thomas & Kat Yeh Gloria Younkin\* Marsha Zeller Marlys Zotti

## **Oversized Vehicles Regulations**

Upon receiving a variety of complaints, concerns, comments, and suggestions from the public about oversized vehicles (OV) and trailers being stored on public streets in the early 2000's, the City Council adopted an Ordinance for parking of Oversized Vehicles and Trailers on Sept. 12, 2006, Ordinance No. 3686. Effective July 1, 2007, only registered oversized vehicles and/or trailers with activated daily paperless parking permits are allowed to park on public streets.

You may register your OV by completing the application (online or hardcopy) and bringing your proof of residency and one-time \$25 fee to the Community Development Department (CDD) to receive your sticker. Paperless daily permits may be purchased online, or at the Permit Center at the City Hall Planning Counter, or at the Police Department Traffic Division. The paperless permits are activated by calling the Torrance Police Dept at 310.618.5636. A resident may activate no more than 3 consecutive daily paperless parking permits at one time.

There are also provisions for residents who are hosting visitors traveling in an oversized vehicle or trailer (<u>OV</u> <u>Visitor Registration Form</u>). Please note that all parking laws apply (the 72-hour rule, street sweeping signs, etc.). For more information, go to <u>City of Torrance Oversized</u> <u>Vehicles</u> page or call 310.618.5990 or email <u>CDDTraffic@Torranceca.gov</u>.

# **Street Sweeping Etiquette**



Please be sure to keep cars off the street on street sweeping days. Even if the street sweeper has already been by, cars must still be off the street for the entire three hours or they may be cited. The City of Torrance Parking Enforcement Officers enforce the "No Parking" regulations.

Street sweeping is necessary to keep our streets and storm drains clean. Anything that is dumped into the storm drains will go to the ocean. An average of 11-12 tons is collected per day.

Please contact the Traffic Division at 310.618.5557 for any questions. Note: Street sweeping citations are suspended during the winter holidays starting on the 3<sup>rd</sup> Sunday in December and ending January 2.

# **Environmental Commission Report**

By John-Milo Ernst

The Environmental Commission will be starting the Climate Smart Award Program for businesses and schools in Torrance. This program encourages people to take action against climate change. The commission will also be reaching out to the Library Commission, Water Commission, and the Youth Council to raise awareness of environmental issues.

January 2022 3

## SOUTHWOOD NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING DIRECTORY

ADT CLASCES CANADO DADTIES Soulido O odulto o Ant Doutfollo Dougo 4774 Toursea Dividio account de Constitución de Canado
ART CLASSES, CAMPS, PARTIES for kids & adults • Art Portfolio Prep • 4721 Torrance Blvd • www.ArtExperienceStudio.com365-9287
BABCOCK ASSOCIATES, LTD • Property Mgmt Co • Serving South Bay 55 years • Karla Richmond • SHA Member212-6660
CORNERSTONE • Windows & Patio Doors • Replacement Experts • Entry Doors • Free Estimates • License #565275  Resident & Homeowner, Tony Szik • SHA Member • www.cornerstonewindows.com
FISCHER-LLC • Roofing • Exterior Painting • Seamless Rain Gutters • License #1038635-B, C-39, C-33, C-43 • Southwood Resident 60+ yrs Licensed • Bonded • Workers Comp Ins • Liability Ins • Bill & Shelly Fischer • SHA Member
JIM CULLETT PLUMBING & ROOTER • In Torrance Since 1980 • S.L. #389387 • Drain & Sewer Cleaning • Pipe Locating  General Residential Repairs & Installations
JOHN KOWAN TERMITE CONTROL • Owner Operated • Serving the South Bay over 35 years • Southwood Resident & Homeowner <a href="https://www.johnkowantermite.com">www.johnkowantermite.com</a> • email <a href="https://www.johnkowantermite.com">kowantermite@verizon.net</a> • SHA Member
KIMBERLY DONER • Compass • Southwood Resident & Specialist • <u>www.kimberlydoner.com</u> • SHA Member Realtor with over 90 five-star reviews on Zillow and over 30 five-star reviews on Yelp
MARILYN WRIGHTSMAN • Realtor, SRES • Keller Williams South Bay • SHA Member Follow me on my Facebook Business page "Count on Marilyn" for Torrance updates
MUSIC LESSONS • Piano.Guitar.Ukulele • Teaching 45 years locally • All ages • Rosine Sorbom • SHA Member316-3592
OAKLEY PLUMBING INC • Clog Removal • Leak Repair • Faucets • Toilets • Valves • Water Heaters • Garbage Disposals • Gas Piping Locate & Camera Sewers • Free Estimates • Reasonable Rates • License #926402 • Bonded & Insured • SHA Member200-5431
O'NEIL & ASSOCIATES REALTORS • 3987 Pacific Coast Highway • Torrance 90505 • SHA Member
PACIFICA COMPOUNDING PHARMACY • Specializing in individualized treatment options & integrative approaches to your healthcare needs for nearly 40 years • 23560 S. Madison St., #112, Torrance 90505 • <a href="www.pacificapharmacy.com">www.pacificapharmacy.com</a> • email <a href="mailto:pacificacompoundrx@gmail.com">pacificacompoundrx@gmail.com</a> 530-0831
POSTAL SOLUTIONS INC • Owned & Veteran operated • Notary Public No Appt Necessary • Shipping: FedEx, USPS, UPS, DHL • Printing Private Mailboxes & Package Receiving • Serving Southwood for 42 yrs, Arnie Goldstein • 4733 Torrance Blvd • SHA Member371-7184
SOUTH BAY FINANCIAL PARTNERS • Looking for financial wellness? Controlling your expenses? Managing debt and investments? We can help you navigate your career, family, & financial independence to live your best life. We specialize in young professionals as well as retirees. Find out how we can work with you. Tara Unverzagt, President, SHA Member/25+ year resident southbayfinancialpartners.com - 792-4189
SOUTHWOOD PRE-SCHOOL • Len Ingalls • SHA Member
TAYLOR ROOFING • Roofing the South Bay since 1971 • Rod Taylor • Fully Insured • License #399009 • SHA Member378-7733
THE BEST HANDYMAN • Indoor & Outdoor Fix-It Projects and Renovations • Minor Plumbing & Electrical • Grab Bars • Gutter Cleaning • Gate & Fence Repairs • Fully Insured • Reliable, Professional, & Knowledgeable • Larry Corrao • SHA Member722-6025
UK ELECTRIC • Licensed Electrician • Tony • License #806903 • SHA Member
VALENTINE CONSTRUCTION • Kitchen & Bathroom Remodels • Room Additions • Home Repairs • Decks & Fences • Doors & Windows 41 Years' Experience • Free Estimates • Fully Insured • License #655063 • Resident/SHA Member
VICTOR THE BODY MAN • Autobody work and paint • Well-known in the South Bay • Offering excellent repair work at low prices503-0566
WOODS ACE HARDWARE • Serving Southwood and its neighbors since 1954 • John Spreitzer • SHA Member M-F: 8 AM-7 PM. Sat: 8 AM - 6 PM. Sun: 9 AM - 5 PM • <a href="https://www.woodshardware.com">www.woodshardware.com</a>

For advertising information, email <u>southwood.homeowners@gmail.com</u> or call 424-226-6428

All advertisers' phone numbers are in the 310 area code.

Please support the Southwood Advertisers.

January 2022